----- Forwarded message -----

From: Austen Givens <austen.givens@cnu.edu>

Date: Fri, Dec 10, 2010 at 2:06 PM

Subject: Functional Exercise Details - December 15th, 2010

To: cnuuct <cnuuct@lists.cnu.edu> Cc: Brandon Austin <baystin@cnu.edu>

EPG:

Below are additional details on next Wednesday's functional exercise. Please cascade this information to personnel in your respective areas. Additionally, a map of the exercise area is attached for your reference.

At next Tuesday's regularly scheduled EPG meeting, we will review the exercise schedule for Wednesday, as well as any final logistical considerations that may need to be addressed.

Finally, please note that movement into and out of the Administration Building will not be impacted by exercise play.

On Wednesday, December 15, the City of Newport News and Christopher Newport University will conduct an emergency response training exercise from 8 a.m. - 3 p.m. on campus. As a result, please be advised of the following:

- Lot I will be closed.
- Access to campus via the Avenue for the Arts may be impeded.
- · City and federal emergency responders will be in full, tactical gear and will employ simulated gunfire.
- The campus-wide emergency siren system will be activated.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation as we conduct this important training.

Austen Givens **Director of Emergency Management** Christopher Newport University Police 1 University Place Newport News, Virginia 23606

O: 757.594.7053 C: 202.577.6339